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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 

Pool Office at 7.00 p.m. on 12th September 2017. 

	Present:
	Councillors P Mander; J Marsden; H Rodgers, P Whitney, S Turner, B Hanley,

	In attendance:
	C F Cave (RFO); S Wyatt (Clerk); M Wellington (Pool Manager)

	069/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from G Foy (Assistant Manager); C Wilkinson (Marketing Group) 

	070/17
	
	M Wellington declared an interest because of his employment at the pool. 

	071/17
	
	There was no variation in order of business.

	072/17
	
	There was no public participation.

	073/17
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 8th August had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	074/17
	
	Matters Arising.  

Cllr. Rogers asked if anyone had yet volunteered to run the 100 Club – none so far, the paper work side of the role is causing a problem, Cllr. Rogers will make further enquiries.

	075/17
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group

	
	
	60 tickets had so far been sold for the September 15th Swim Night; refreshments were being organised from volunteers.

	076/17
	
	Potential for mutual benefit from relationship with North Lees Campsite – the Committee are keen not to lose the connection with the campsite with Cllr. Gordon soon retiring and new staff now managing the site; it was suggested promotional material be made for the campsite and a link between the Pool and Campsite websites is required; Cllr. Turner mentioned that there seemed to be absence of mention of the pool on the Peak District site (Not PDNPA), Mike will speak to Peak District etc. about pool inclusion; the pods at the campsite are in regular, all year, use; it was agreed that there seems to be a market to be tapped; once the current campsite staff have settled in this will be pursued further – Carry forward to New Year and retain on the agenda.

	077/17
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues.

	077/17
	.1
	The water temperature being will be lower tomorrow due to not being able to put on the covers tonight due to forecast high winds; the plant room and boilers were reported as currently ok; the shower problems have been fixed; Mike has asked Jonathan for prices on upgrading the indoor showers as it is a while since they were updated and they get a lot of use – this will lead to easier maintenance and cleaning; Cllr. Turner asked about showers without a partition – the reason behind the partition was not known but thought to be for privacy; the guttering leaks are to be reviewed next week along with the drains.

	077/17
	.2
	Abbeycliffe have booked us in for completing their works, including the lift, in November 2017.

	077/17
	.3
	Cllr. Marsden asked about the output of the solar panels – Mike reported 4kW recently been seen. Chris Cave reported that it is still not known what financial benefit is being gained.

	078/17
	
	Maintenance of entrance garden – this was a query raised by Cllr. Wedgwood at the recent Full Council meeting – concern over Cllr. Wedgwood being the only one watering/tending to the garden – Clerk to speak to the Village Caretaker.

	079/17
	
	Winter opening hours – information circulated prior to the meeting on the proposal; Yorkshire Outdoor Swimming group have asked to use the pool during the winter, an hour each Sunday 08:00 to 09:00, January to March, a lifeguard will be provided by the pool but first aiders will be from the group. A price had been negotiated (£125 per session, paid in full up front) subject to HPC approval – Jane asked about plant works over the winter – not known until consultant’s report. Agreed to try this for this winter – report back to Full Council meeting. 
A winter season opening on Saturday/Sunday 09:00-13:00 Jan to March was suggested and agreed to trial this winter; a winter season ticket is to be explored by Mike.

Refuse bin collection reduced frequency to continue in the winter regardless of winter opening. 
There was a suggestion of a concern from some residents about extending Sunday opening – this will be limited opening hours and the income is required to keep the pool going for the village.

	080/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence. Nothing to report. 

	081/17
	
	Solarium – there is a forthcoming meeting with Abbeycliffe to complete all works.

	082/17
	
	Staff - training is progressing; the team is working well together; staff photos are being chased up by George.

	083/17
	
	Finance. 

	083/17
	.1
	Income is down this year due to the summer weather; the previous few years have been comparatively good.

	084/17
	
	Other Business

	084/17
	.1
	Cllr. Turner reported on preliminary work on the 5 year plan.

	084/17
	.2
	Caretaker’s shed demolition – more electrical fittings are in there than formally understood. The electrician is to be asked by Mike to review; a modest shed will be required for tennis court stores; planning permission may be required for demolition and re-build.

	085/17
	
	Items for next meeting: Campsite/Pool collaboration.

	086/17
	
	The next meeting of the SPC will be on 10th October 2017 at 7pm in the pool office.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.15 pm.
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